Covington Quilter’s Guild Meeting
December 1, 2016

Kathy Scott (President) opened the meeting to begin the Holiday Potluck at 6?30.

At 7:15, Kathy resumed the meeting with Thank Yous to all the committee members which help
the Guild to run smoothly. She also thanked the Board members for their service.

A motion was made by Nicole Sedgwick to approve the November minutes as written. Motion
was seconded by Linda Ferguson.

Treasurer’s Report (Jenni Gould):
e 2017 Quilt Show income is beginning to come in
e November’s income was greater than its expenses
e Bank balances
o BECU beginning balance (10/29/16) was $5521.46
o BECU ending balance (11/25/16) was $4383.06
o Capital One 360 Savings (11/30/16) was $6511.46

Snowball Express (Lori George)
e December 9 Quilts will be pulled from the Hugs room
e December 10 Hugs Workshop, 10-4:00
e December 11 Distribution Event at SeaTac
o Sign up in advance with Lori
o Arrive at the airport by 4:00 a.m.
e Guild is in agreement that each child participating gets one quilt (kids can participate
from ages 2-18 so theoretically they could end up with 16 quilts) so Lori will work with
her contact to find out how we can continue to help with this

Holiday Bling Awards (Judie Seferovich and Tabatha Smith):
e 1st place Irene Moss
e 2nd place Karin Powell
e 3rd place Donna Lees-Kennedy

Birthday Fat Quarters (Tabatha Smith):
e Make sure to get your birthday fat quarters to Tabatha before December ends and she

will take care of the rest!

Block of the Month (Tabatha Smith):
e This month’s blocks were won by Nancy Hadley
e January’s block is “I've Got the Winter Blues”. You choose the block but it must be in
Blue and White for the theme. No kids novelty prints.



2018 Raffle Quilt Construction (Debby Parry Evans):
e Debby is collecting bright-colored batik fat quarters/strips for the new Raffle Quilt

2017 Raffle Quilt (Sandy Hayes):
e Rusty Barn show brought in $504
e Sandy’s Apartment bazaar brought in $30
e So far, 1444 tickets have been sold.
e Holly Daze bazaar on December 3 is the last event for 2016.

Auditing of the Books (Kathy Scott):
e Per our by-laws, we need two members of the Guild to volunteer to audit the books.
e [f interested, see Kathy Scott as soon as possible.
e If you have further questions, see Kathy Scott or ask Danielle Newcomer since she did it
last year.

Membership (Leanne Shipley):
e 6 guests tonight
e 5 new members--Bobbie Mowery, Debbie Boyett, Evie Griffin, Rebecca Bailey, and
Anna Marie Schenck. Welcome!
e Badge Prize was given to Kathy Trovesi.

Respectfully submitted,

Leanne Shipley
CQG Secretary



